
September 2, 2011 
 
The Honorable John Kerry 
United States Senate 
218 Russell Building, Second Floor  
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
Dear Senator Kerry: 
 
The Child Care and Early Learning Coalition thanks you for your leadership in introducing The 
Children First Act of 2011, which will help low-income parents afford the child care they need to 
get and keep a job in this challenging economy.  With growing state waiting lists for child care 
assistance, increased funding is essential.  Child care assistance not only enables parents to work 
but also to be more productive knowing that their children are in safe and stable settings.  In 
addition, we appreciate that the bill recognizes the importance of ensuring that all federally 
funded child care meets minimal health and safety standards and that school-age children are not 
left home alone if their families cannot find affordable child care. 
 
You have been a long-time champion striving to improve low-income children’s access to 
higher-quality early learning opportunities.  We look forward to continuing to work with you to 
achieve this goal and to protect essential funding for child care and Head Start. 
 
Sincerely,  
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